

## Superintendent's Report

Dr. Will Hoffman, Superintendent

September 15, 2023

## IN THIS ISSUE:

- D.A.R.E. Program
- PBIS Program Kick-Off
- MHS College Fair
- JROTC Flag Team Training
- Rotary Club Employee of the Month

## **DATES TO REMEMBER:**

9/25/23 Regular Scheduled Meeting Central Support Services

5:00 PM Closed Work 5:30 PM 6:00 PM Open

## **Attachments:**

D.A.R.E Program: The D.A.R.E (Drug Abuse Resistance Education) program is a highly



acclaimed in-school K-12 program led by a trained Law Enforcement Officer. D.A.R.E began in 1983 and the program today has been updated and refined to deal with the changes in communication with our children. The goal of D.A.R.E. is to teach students good decision making skills to help those lead safe and healthy lives. Scott Lunsford, SRO at Hot Springs Elementary, has completed 80 hours of training and will be the D.A.R.E. Instructor for our schools. The focus this year is to

provide lessons beginning with our pre-school, kindergarten, fifth grade and middle school students countywide.

PBIS Program Kick Off: The Positive Behavioral Interventions and



Supports (PBIS) programs are off to a great This program is a framework for supporting school practices promoting a safe school setting by supporting social, learning behavioral, and emotional needs of all students.



Students are excited to earn fun rewards for great behavior during the school day. Our students are Making It Happen demonstrating great behavior!

MHS College Fair: This week Madison High held a College Fair

for the seniors and juniors. Students had the opportunity to learn more about the many college options available.



Madison County Schools Mission



The students of Madison County Schools will have meaningful experiences and valuable academic preparation to ensure a brighter future.

JROTC Flag Team Training: Madison High School's JROTC (Junior Reserve Officers



Training Corps) provided flag etiquette training for Brush Creek Elementary School's flag team. The group teaches the students the proper guidelines for raising and lowering the U.S. flag.



Rotary Club Employee of the Month: Ms. Sidney Shelton, teacher assistant at Hot Springs



Elementary School is the Rotary Club School Employee of the Month. Ms. Shelton was recognized and presented a plaque by the Rotary Club of Madison County at their meeting this week. Congratulations Ms. Shelton.

In compliance with federal law, NC Public Schools administers all state-operated educational programs, employment activities and admissions without discrimination because of race, religion, national or ethnic origin, color, age, military service, disability, or gender, except where exemption is appropriate and allowed by law